

AMALGAMATED TRANSIT UNION LOCAL 279 2212 GLADWIN CRESCENT, UNIT C9, OTTAWA, ONTARIO K1B 5N1 Phone - (613) 738-3177 FAX (613) 596-1696

MEMORANDUM

TO:

ALL MEMBERS OF OC TRANSPO/ALSTOM GROUP

AND THE GENERAL PUBLIC

FROM:

Statement from Noah Vineberg, President, ATU Local 279

RE:

Departure of Renée Amilcar as GM of OC Transpo

"On behalf of ATU Local 279, I would like to extend our congratulations and sincere appreciation to Renée Amilcar as she departs her role as General Manager of OC Transpo. Throughout her tenure, we maintained a strong and professional working relationship, and on that front, she will certainly be missed.

We hope the City will consider involving the union in discussions around her replacement. Collaboration at this level is vital for the long-term success of public transit in Ottawa.

In the interim, we are in good hands with Troy Charter, someone I've known and worked with for many years. We have always shared a respectful rapport, and I trust his steady leadership during this transition.

To the people of Ottawa: rest assured that OC Transpo remains in capable hands. Renée has helped position the organization with good people who are committed to moving things forward. Together, we remain focused on delivering the transit system this city truly deserves."

Noah Vineberg

President/Business Agent

Amalgamated Transit Union, Local 279

613-738-3177 ex 227

613-867-1921 Cell